NORTH COASTAL PREVENTION COALITION

Serving the Communities of Carlsbad, Oceanside, and Vista www.northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org

8:00 AM - Minutes of the General Membership –Video Conference via Zoom Thursday, July 14, 2022 - Attendance = 31

- I. <u>Welcome and Introductions</u>: Aaron Byzak, President.
- II. <u>Meeting Minutes Approval</u>: June 9, 2022. Meeting minutes were accepted into the record as presented.
- III. <u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Nannette Stamm, NCPC Treasurer. Treasurer's report was accepted into the record as presented:

Gen Account: \$1,117.80 Youth Coalition: \$2,255.92 TCMC: \$7,150.00

SAMSHA: \$630.00 Walmart: \$621.36 **TOTAL NCPC**: **\$11,774.39**

Eastside Neighborhood Association: \$1,464.51

IV. Guest Presentation: Youth Coalition Members and Program Staff Year-end Review:

Carina Esquivel, VCC Tobacco Control Programs/S.T.A.Y. Club Facilitator, presented a brief overview of VCC's S.T.A.Y. Club at Vista High School. Carina shared a photo slide/montage which highlighted some of the events that the STAY Club participated in this past school year. These events and activities allowed youth members to share resources with their community on the dangers of second hand smoke, benefits of having smoke free environments, and asking community leaders to strengthen Vista's Tobacco Retail Licensing policy. https://northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/VHS-STAY-Club-2021-2022-Recap.pdf

Erica Leary, VCC Advisor, Public Policy Club at RBV High School shared PPT presentation of the club's prevention work and year-end club highlights including back to on-campus meetings, support from SDCOE and FNL, collaboration with VCC's Project REACH, and working on Smoke-Free Outdoor Dining policy in Vista. https://northcoastalprevention.coalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/RBV-Policy-Club-2021-2022-Recap-1.ppt

Carmela Muñoz, NCPC Youth Coalition Advisor, introduced members of Oceanside High School's Be the Resistance Club. Attending the meeting were: Paulina Vargas, Isrrael Sumano, Mia Ramirez, Laura Ramirez and Arleth Garcia. The group shared a PPT presentation detailing prevention activities and year-end highlights including Youth Development Institute leadership training at Camp Cuyamaca, receiving a FNL mini grant highlighting healthy choices, participating in a Positive Social Norms Poster contest and sharing their winning poster entries (PSA video link below), and attending a field trip activity at K-1 Speed Go-Kart Facility.

Carmela reported that youth members attending today's meeting will receive a recognition certificate from San Diego County Supervisor Jim Desmond and a gift card from NCPC. OHS senior, Cindy Luna (not able to attend today), was also awarded NCPC's Honorary Youth Service Award for 2021-2022 along with a \$250 check.

NCPC thanked all of the youth for their outstanding presentation and congratulated them on their prevention work, club accomplishments and commitment to a healthy community.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eEU8x6BW4cvRon4ksa_2lUQkSy_0fYWw/view?usp=sharing

https://northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/2022.07.14-BTR-Year-end-Highlights.pdf

V. Announcements:

Erica Leary reported that the State of California has created a new law regarding RBS and Special Event Training. Now every individual who serves alcohol at a special event will have to go through an on-line Responsible Beverage Service training. As part of this new law, Special Event Licenses will require one individual go on-line and also take the training, and this individual must oversee the event beginning to end.

Judi Strang, San Dieguito Alliance, reported that Start Smart Driving Safety Classes are set to start and will be offered at several area high schools. Please visit SDA website for more information:

http://www.sandieguitoalliance.org/smart start.pdf

VI. Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Next scheduled NCPC General Membership meeting will be Thursday, August 11, 2022, 8-9AM via Zoom Invite.

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Obregon on behalf of Jose Villarreal, Secretary